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McKownville  

C h u r c h   N e w s   

Articles for the  

July  

Newsletter are  

due around  

June 15th                   

Spirit Filled, Mission Driven 

Newcomers and Visitors: WELCOME! 
Look inside for  interesting articles, church news and  updates, youth events, 

mission opportunities, fun activities and more! 

Inside:  

https://www.facebook.com/McKownvilleChurch/              https://twitter.com/MckownvilleUMC 
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Recently I purposely thought of the word ñgratitudeòð of course I preached on the topic 
serval times because I feel I have not been grateful to God these days.  So, I decided to talk about 
gratitude in this newsletter. 

 

Gratitude or thankfulness is a key for the fruitful relationship.  Words of compliment or 
appreciations are powerful boosts for any relationship. The church community is not different at all.  
The best way to strengthen unity in the church community is to support and assist one another in 
being the best we can be. 

 
Charles Duhigg is an investigative reporter for The New York Times.  He talks about how 

habits work in his excellent book, the Power of Habit.  He argues that people would say they donôt 
have any habits but everybody does.  He talks about a Duke University researcher who in 2006 
found that more than 40 percent of the actions people performed each day werenôt actual decisions, 
but habits.  Habits can either cultivate or destroy positive climate. We can remake our lives in 
relatively short periods of time. Focus on one patternðwhat is known as a ñkeystone habit.ò  He 
pushes us to reprogram to positive routines in our life. If we want to live a better life, what we need to 
do is to eradicate bad the habits from life. But eradicating a bad habit is not enough.  We have to 
replace it with something positive.  We have to develop a good habit instead. Cultivating a good 
habit requires effort, energy, time, and routine.  And developing a habit of gratitude is a key to the 
success in any relationship. 

 

 Words of compliment or appreciation are powerful boosts for any relationshipðit is true 
even in our relationship with God.  The best way to strengthen a relationship is to support and assist 
one another in being the best one can be.  And it can be realized by expressing our thankfulness to 
others as frequently as we can.  It can be begin with expressing gratitude for a trivial thing in every 
day life. There is no better language than expressing gratitude and thankfulness.  If our lives have 
more words of thankfulness and encouragement, our world will be a more livable place for all of us.  
Paul often talks about the significance of using good languages in his letters.  ñLet no evil talk come 
out of your mouths, but only what is useful for building up, as there is need, so that your words 
may give grace to those who hearò (Ephesians 4:29, NIV).  ñWatch the way you talk.  Let nothing foul 
or dirty come out of your mouth. Say only what helps, each word a giftò (4:29, the Message).  All of 
Scripture calls us to live in a posture of thankfulness, first to God and then to other people.  Thatôs 
what we do when we gather for worship. We pause and say ñThank you, God, for all the blessings.ò 
 

Let us be thankful and say ñThank youò more often in any situation.  Only the people who are 
thankful to God can be true Christians.  My prayer is that all of us in McKownville become thankful 
people along with all the people outside of our church.  Thank you Lord. 

 
 
 
 
 

By >7NDA;T37J= 
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Baseball season is now in full swing (no pun intended), and whether weôre all fans or not, Iôm sure 
weôve all heard the phrase, ñbatting 1000.ò  Whatôs that mean?? It means your perfect at the plate, 
you get a hit every time youôre at bat!  

Has anyone ever accomplished that?? Not even close.  The best players of all time have had 
career batting averages in the mid to upper ñ300ôsò at best.  This means that the best of the best 
make an out nearly two-thirds of the time!  Yup, thatôs right, our favorite heroes on the diamond, as 
good as they are, are considered All-Stars if they get 3 or 4 hits out of every 10 at bats. 

So, exactly what does this have to do with our Christian lives?  Maybe a lot, (please read oné) 

We all try to do our best.  We work on careers, work at our studies, work at building better 
relationships with family and friends, and work at building a better atmosphere in our Church.  But, 
letôs face it, no matter how hard we try, we still make our share of outs!  Itôs a fact of life ï we try, 
we succeed, we fail, and we hope to learn for the next time, and we try again.  Itôs the way it goes. 

As hard as we try, and as good as our intent can be.  We donôt always make meet the 
expectations of ourselves and others.  We all struggle with time constraints, trying to be all we can 
for everyone at every moment, and often find ourselves exhausted and just looking for a little 
peace and quietéand, well, thatôs where Jesus comes in.   

We just need to accept that fact that as humans, we will err and fall short many times, itôs simply a 
fact.  But we can graciously accept that fact when we turn our lives to the One who is perfect and 
knows the plan for our lives before we can even begin to think about our next decision. 

The peace that Jesus can provide does not come from our struggle to live perfect lives, but from 
knowing that we can turn our challenges over to His perfect Way .  When we truly turn our hearts 
to the Lord and make our decisions through deep and thoughtful prayer to Jesus, we donôt have to 
worry about the outcome.  We know Heôs in charge and our Faith tells us that what we canôt see at 
the time, Jesus can.  When we pray and open our hearts to Him, there is no bad outcome or strike 
out!   

Our limited view can cause us anxiety, worry and fear.  But Jesusôs eternal view gives us peace 
and confidence in all we do through His love and promises. 

Weôre not perfect, and we never will be.  Jesus IS perfect, and ALWAYS will be.  When we need 
to step up to the plate, letôs bring Jesus with us.  No matter what happens, He always bats 1000! 

 

Prayers and Blessings for a wonderful summer, 

 

Dom Perfetti 

Batting 1,000 
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Welcome every one of you to the Ministry 
of Healing. Healing is not only for the sick 
but there are so many need the divine 
healing from God Almighty.  When we look 
at the daily news one news is very concern 
that is all the school's.  There are schools 
facing tears and trail's and they still need 
our prayers and healing from God Almighty.  
In the middle of all this, our children must 
have education.  Education is very unique.  
Without education what will their future be?.  
Some are born intelligent and some need 

help.  Some are facing unsuccess in their education.  The wisdom and knowledge are hidden in the power of 
God.   

In our Bible, the Book Of  Proverb 9:10 says, "The fear of the Lord is the beginning of wisdom and 
knowledge of the Holy one is insight."  But today the digital is challenging.  Now we have the world in our 
palm of our hand.  The Children are very much learning so many from it.  Divine knowledge and wisdom are 
very unique and come from God.  If we have it we can reach our goal without any difficulty  This is evident in 
our Bible.  The Book of Daniel is the witness for today's young generations.  

 
Daniel the young man was captured from Jerusalem to Babylon as prisoner. Babylon was filled with idol 
worship.  But Daniel kept his faith in one true God.  King Nebuchadnezzar (605-562 B.) had a dream.  He 
was disturbed and he put an order all around in his country, "  All the intellectual people must come forward 
and tell the King's dream and the interpretation."  If they were unable to they would be put to death.  So the 
impossibility of the task, emphasized  to the extreme by the threat of death.  Daniel was one of the intelligent 
member in the Kings palace.  Daniel put his faith first, and fear to God of Heaven and prayed (Daniel 2:21-
23)  This is the Prayer Of Daniel, "He gives wisdom to the wise and knowledge to those who have 
understanding. He reveals deep and hidden things, he knows what is in the darkness and light dwell with 
him.  To You, O God of my ancestors, I give thanks and praise for you have given me wisdom and power 
and have revealed to us what we asked for you."  
 
During his prayer, God of Heaven gave a special wisdom to Daniel.  By faith and prayer Daniel received 
wisdom which was the dream of the King and the interpretation.  He revealed it to King Nebuchadnezzar's 
dream and the meaning of his dream.  Because of this, Daniel was saved and all other intellectual members 
were also saved from the death sentence.  Daniel's prayer is an instrument for the young generations even 
today.  You may ask how it will help them.  Did any one use the Prayer Of Daniel.  Yes, a young high school 
student used it.  I would like to share the true witness of how God helped her and how God Of Heaven used 
me to support her.  

 
This is not a made up story but it is true witness to the Lord Jesus Christ.  On May,1992 one morning around 
11:00 am I heard my door bell ring.  When I opened the door I saw a middle aged woman and a young 
teenage girl standing at my door.  I remembered the woman, she used to attend the worship in home 
Church, (St. Paul's Church, CSI ).  Immediately I invited them to come in.  I offered help to sit comfortably in 
a sofa.  The woman introduced the teenage girl as her only daughter, Grace.  The motherôs name was 
Hannah.  The mother and daughter looked very sad, tired and tear's filled their eyes.  I asked them how can I 
help them. 
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After our lunch I looked at the mother and the daughter felt easy and smile on their face.  I asked 
the daughter, "Grace what do you want to be after your High school graduation."   She said, "I want 
to be a teacher and I want to give Mom rest from her hard work."  I said to Grace, "I would like to 
offer a small prayer which was said by a young man and he took a mightiest success and promotion 
in his position by the power of God.  She said, "Yes,"  We sat with our Bible, the Holy spirit guided 
me to offer them the Word from the Book of Daniel Chapter 2:21-23. THE PRAYER OF DANIEL.  I 
gave the explanation on how Daniel put all his faith and fear over the God Of Heaven.  And he 
received the unique wisdom and knowledge.  The mother and the daughter read the scripture 
Daniel 2: 21-23.  This young girl need two things: one was success on her final exam and the 
second was a job to support her mom.  We knelt and closed our eyes and I did my sincere prayer.  I 
asked the Lord Jesus Christ to be her teacher and teach her lessons to take the final exam to 
receive her success and guide her to the right place and right employer to offer her a job.  
 

After we finished our prayer and  wiped our tears, I said to Grace pray while she is preparing for her 
exam and use the Daniel Prayer.  Mother and daughterôs faces were  filled with peace and smiles.  I 
send them with my blessing's.  After two months Grace and Hannah came back to my home.  
Grace said that she got a job.  She was praying the Prayer of Daniel while preparing for her final.  
Praise God for he is full of grace and love with this mother and daughter.  Again we join to-gather 
with prayer.  I encouraged Grace to prepare her final.  The went home.  After a month Grace and 
her mom came to my home.  The moment they came inside my home, Grace came and hugged me 
and thanked me so many times.  And she offered me a cake and said ,"Aunt I passed my final."  
Oh!  what an amazing God we have, I saw Grace filled with joy and happiness.  The prayer gave 
two success, a job and a graduation.  She is the witness for the Prayer Of Daniel.  I can see how 
true the Word of God will operate in our life to help us. Grace called the Lord Jesus Christ for help, 
he healed her hopelessness and gave her double blessings.  The fear of the Lord is the beginning 
of the future.  Let us trust Him and he will bring success after success in every one of you. Please 
read the prayer. 

 
"God Almighty, Son of God Jesus Christ and the Holy spirit, I am offering my self into Thy Holy 
presence.  Pure out your wisdom and knowledge to do my daily work, and school.  You helped 
Daniel and help me.  With you grace and mercy strengthen me, lead me and guide me.  In your 
precious Name I ask you.  Amen.ò 

 
Continue my witness next News Letter...... 

 

 
OLIVE EZEKIEL 
Minister For Healing  
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Recalling Pastor Charlieõs time spent at 

McKownville UMC  

 

Pastor Charlie, Euni and their family are moving on from McKownville UMC at the end of June.  

Letõs spend a little time remembering some of the principal ways Charlie and his family have 

influenced us at McKownville UMC during their time with us. Pastor Charlie (Cheol -Hee) Yang and 

his family; wife Euni, son Dasol, and daughter Grace joined us in July 2014.  

Charlie preached and taught us about his WELLS model.  This led our church to understand that 

Worship, Evangelism, L earning, L oving, and Sharing are fundamental to being dedicated disciples of 

Christ.  Charlie doesnõt just teach the WELLS Model, he practices the Wells Model as seen by 

everything he has done for our church.   

When Pastor Charlie arrived at our church one of his first goals was to start a new style of worship.  

While working with many people, he was able to make this happen and today we have a successful 

Praise service.  However, to make the new service work, a new sound system was needed to replace 

our old, worn out system.  Again, through his leadership and persistence, a new sound and video 

system was researched and selected, and a fund raiser was successfully organized to raise enough 

funds for our now new audio -sound system.   By making the new Praise service a reality, MUMC now 

provides two distinct and different worship experiences.  

One of Charlieõs strengths is that of preaching.  His sermons provoke thought, reflection and stir the 

Holy Spirit in us!  

Charlie knew that home/small groups were central to developing healthy relationships in the church. 

With his guidance and encouragement a few small groups were started and are still active today.  

Charlie also introduced the concept of a mosaic church to us so that we may better understand what 

it means to be a more multi -cultural church.  

We learned that Charlie is a strong believer in the power of prayer. During his time with us he 

witnessed to us how important prayer is and how it has influenced his and Euniõs spiritual life.  This 

led MUMC to strengthen our prayer ministry and as a result, people in the church set up prayer 

boxes both in the church and the community.  In addition, a small group has taken on the 

responsibility of praying for those who submit prayer requests.  

During Charlieõs time with us he introduced the phrase òSpirit Filled, Mission Drivenó to describe 

who we are as a church.  Charlie has also been a spiritual care giver for those in time of need.  He 

routinely makes out of church visits to those who need spiritual support and prayer.  

Part of Charlieõs call was to grow our church.  He was able to identify and send eight church members 

to attend a weekend conference at Grace Church in Florida with the goal of using this group and the 

ideas from this conference to grow the church.  This group returned from this experience transformed 

by what they learned, formed a Resource Team to continue to bring new ideas and practices to both 

our church and the Albany District.  
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Charlie always makes sure to greet everyone at Sunday morning worship.  Welcoming everyone to 

church is extremely important to him and Euni.  So we cannot really talk about Charlie without 

mentioning his wife Euni; she has been such a pleasure to have in our church.  She readily welcomes 

all who step into the church, as welcoming is also extremely important to her.   Euni always has a 

smile on her face and is so friendly.  She fills in wherever needed, often setting up coffee hour and 

making sure there are ushers during Praise service.  She has been a huge help for many Christmas 

dinners, assisting in the kitchen and helping with food preparation.  She provided a Korean meal as 

the first fund raiser for the sound system.  

It has been a pleasure to have Grace and Dasol around.  Grace has spent the last two years at college 

in Boston and we wish her the best as she continues on this journey.  Dasol has become active in the 

Praise Band, Bell choir and childrenõs music program after graduating from college and is now 

moving on for more schooling in Colorado.  We wish him the best in his continuing life journey.  

The Yang family has had a positive impact in the spiritual life of McKownville UMC and will be 

missed.  A big òThank Youó to Charlie and his family for what they have done for McKownville UMC!  

May God bless the Yang family as they each move on in their next phase of life.   

SPPR team 
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STATUS OF OUR FINANCIAL CAMPAIGN  ( 
 

 

Open Hearts, Open Hands!  Giving to advance Godôs work! 
 
The formal portion of our annual financial campaign is complete.  It began the week after East-
er.  We heard about the importance of McKownville Church to members and friends; we learned 
about our collective giving for the past fiscal year; we were challenged about what our money would 
say if it could talk.  Each of us was asked to pray daily for success in the campaign and we were 
urged to consider thoughtfully our response to this appeal.  Commitment Sunday April 29 we an-
swered. 

 

Commitment Sunday we received 28 pledges for $125,796.  Additional pledges over the next two 
weeks brought the mid-May results to 40 pledges totally $154,328.  This is, as we say, good news 
and not-so-good news.  Good news: this campaignôs pledge average of $3860/year ($75/week) is 
up significantly from last yearôs $2970/year ($58/week).  The not-so-good news: just 40 pledges this 
year, significantly fewer than last yearôs 64 that pledged $190,284.  Good news: many persons who 
pledged last year make a commitment again this year.  Not-so-good news: no first-time pledgers 
and $36,000 short of last yearôs total. 

 

Thank you to each person or family that pledged financial support for next year.  We appreciate 
your continued support and confidence in our future.  If you have not yet indicated support for the 
coming fiscal year 7/1/18 through 6/30/19, there is still a chance!  Put your pledge in an envelope 
and place it in the offering plate, or mail it to McKownville U M C, c/o Financial Secretary, 1565 
Western Avenue, Albany NY 12203.  And, while your pledge of financial support is important, donôt 
forget the other ways we are called: Pray often, worship Sunday mornings, serve others where you 
see an unfilled need, and live a life that reveals the living Christ. 

MCKOWNVILLE CHURCH NEWS           VOLUME 9 NO. 6 
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 Save the Dates! 

POTLUCK  PICNIC 

 
Mark your calendar!  The annual potluck picnic will take place after the 9:30 am worship ser-
vice on June 10th AT THE CHURCH!  Meat, plates, and drinks will be provided.  Bring a dish 
to share.  If the weather is nice and you want to eat outside, please bring a lawn chair. 

 

 

ANNUAL SPAC EVENT  
 

Everyone is invited to attend the annual trip to SPAC.  Dinner will be at the Hall of Springs at 
5:30 pm on August 10th followed by the concert in the pavilion at 8:00 pm. 

 

Please make reservations with Marioin Leizer at (518) 456-0994 oor leizer@juno.com.  The 
cosgt to attend this event is $77.00 per person.  
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               ADULT FORUM 
 

Adult Forum is Sunday School for people who have graduated from a K-12 Sunday School program and 
seek more.  We meet Sunday mornings 9:30 - 10:30, same time other classes meet.  We also meet 
Monday evenings from 7:00 pm - 8:00pm so that folks who lead our education and music programs each 
Sunday morning may have an opportunity to learn.   

Our current class ended on May 14.  We begin again September 9.  Being adults, we like vacations, so we 
relax and refresh during the summer months.  We invite all adults of McKownville Church to join us in the 
Fall when classes resume.  New faces bring new ideas.  No need to make a reservation, just walk in.  We 
meet in the room at the end of the hallway, across from the library.  Facilitators are Nancy Clarke, Nancy 
Rutenber, and Henry Walter.  We welcome others to join us. 

SUBMIT  
PHOTOS 

Please continue to  
submit PHOTOS and 
descriptions of small 

groups,  
ministries, teams, etc. 

for a new  
and updated  

church guidebook and 
the new communica-

tion board! 

Grab A Hard Copy! 
Each Sunday morning, Pastor Char-
lieôs sermon will be available in print 
and can be picked up from the greet-
ers before the service begins.   If you 
would like to have the sermons mailed 
to you each week you may call the of-
fice (456-1148) and make a request. 

Watch it live! 
You can now view Pastor Charlieôs  
sermons live as they happen or later 
on when you have time from our  

 
 

Our trustees are  
looking for someone to fill a  

vacant  
building  maintenance posi-

tionðSee a  
trustee for more  
information! 

9:30 AM SUMMER SERVICE SCHEDULE FOR JUNE 

June 10th   Praise Service 

June 17th   Praise Service 

June 24th   Worship Service 

CHARGE CONFERENE 

The Church/Charge Conference will be held on June 19, 2018, at 7:00 pm at the church for the election of 
church officers, including trustees.  Everyone is welcome to attend this annual meeting.   

We will make a Charge Conference booklet.  Please send all the reports no later than Monday,           
June 11th, to the church office.  If you  have any questions, please contact the Pastor or church office. 
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Mission U Notice 
 

 

Mission U is a mission learning and fellowship opportunity for adults (both men and women) in a re-
laxed setting offered in three locations by Upper New York Conference United Methodist Women 
and the United Methodist Church.   

 

This year the three schools in Upper New York Conference are sharing the same study leaders on 
the theme Learning Together for the Transformation of the World.  The studies available are Spiritual 
Growth - Embracing Wholeness:  An Earth Perspective for Covenantal Living, Geographic - Mission-
ary Conferences of the United Methodist Church in the United States, and Social Action/Issue - What 
About Our Money?  A Faith Response.       

 

The schools are held at Silver Bay Conference Center, Cazenovia College (in central New York with 
offerings also for children and youth), and Asbury Camp and Retreat Center at Silver Lake in west-
ern New York). Cazenovia and Asbury are in July while the Silver Bay MissionU will be September 7 
-9 in 2018.  The registration deadline for Silver Bay MissionU is August 1.   

 

Check out http://unymissionu.org for its video, brochures, and other details on the studies, settings, 
etc. 

 

 

 

  

http://unymissionu.org
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QUOTE OF THE DAY  
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Guilderland Food Pantry, Inc. 
PO Box 7 Guilderland, NY  12084 
Web:  www.guilderlandfoodpantry.com 
Email:  guilderlandfoodpantry79@gmail.com 
Phone:  518-930-1001 

God bless you and your congregation.  
You continue to feed 145 families 
each month.  93 families participate in 
our holiday meal program.   
 
-GFP 

It may be òspringó but weõre thinking òfalló 
 
The buds are jut out on the apple trees but we are anticipating an exciting summer and fall at 
the Guilderland Food Pantry.  In case you havenôt heard, we are moving to a new location at 4 
Charles Park off Rte. 155 just north of Rte. 20. 
 
This will increase our accessibility to the public by bringing us up to ground level and increase 
our space by 30%.  These two big advantages will improve our 
services to our clients! 
 
 
SAVE THE DATES: 
Golf Tourney: 
Friday, August 24, 2018 
Join us for our second annual event.  Registration is on line. 
 
Open House: 
Sunday, September 9, 2018 
Come visit our new location and see the new face of the GFP!   
Hours will be from 12:30 pm to 2:00 pm. 

Guilderland Food Pantry Needs : 

coffee 

paper products  

canned fruit  

laundry degtergent  

dish soap 

rice, boxed potatoes 
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DATE 

 
GREETERS/ 
USHERS 

LAY 
WORSHIP LEADER 

June 3 

Confirmation Sunday 
 

Barbara  

and  

Terry OôNeil 

Kelly Visker 

June 10  

Darcianne Leizer  

And  

Tricia Stott 

 

June 17  Ildra and Carl Morse  

June 24  

Linda Faulkner  

And  

Emma Herendeen 

Cathy Wells 

July 1  

Bob Griffin  

And  

Emily Burns 

Henry Walter 

    Greeters & Ushers Coordinator: Looking for a new volunteer!!  
Coffee Hour Coordinator: Chris Steffens - 608-5300 
Lay Worship Leader Coordinator: Nancy Rutenber - 456-0412  

* Please note that Greeters and Ushers duties are now combined. 

june DUTIES CALENDAR  

june Anniversaries & Birthdays  

Birthdays Anniversaries 

**We are still looking for someone to 
take over the position of  
Greeters/Ushers coordinator. Please 
contact Pauline Martin for details 
about the job. blundyp379@aol.com  

5ðSteve & Joan Butler. 
5 ï Delores & Bert Campbell 
5ðGeorge & Connie Stott 
8ðJohn & Nanci Lutz 
10ðChris & Amy DeVall 
11ðNancy & Steve Clarke 
16ðLee & Vivian Jones 
17ðCharles & Jeanette Wager 
19ðWilliam & Ann Marie Gray 
25ðDonna & Arthur Ben 
28ðOakley & Mary Neitzel 
29ðRobert & Patricia Schambach 

1ñJohn Sitterly 
2ðDebbie Krekeler 
3ðAlexa VanBuren 
4ðAustin Van Buren 
4ðJason Dythe 
4ðCathy Clarke Wells 
5ðGeorge Exeliel 
8ðRebecca Douglass 
10ðMark Jones 
12ðPaul Krekeler 
13ðPearl Savage 
14ðLyn VanBuren 
15ðDoug Arnott 
17ðAmber Scattareggia 

17ðRev. Jim Bowen 

21ñBart Still  

21ñBart Stillman  

23ñJams Gray  

24ñKelly Visker  

25ñDaniel Wager  

28ñAmy DeVall  

 

 


